Ysgol Rhiwabon Pont Adam Rhiwabon Wrecsam LL14 6BT

Ffon: Wrecsam (01978) 822392

Ffacs: (01978) 814918

e-bost: mailbox@rhiwabon-high.wrexham.sch.uk

www.vsgolrhiwabon.co.uk



Ysgol Rhiwabon Pont Adam Ruabon Wrexham LL14 6BT

Tel: Wrexham (01978) 822392

Fax: (01978) 814918

e-mail: mailbox@rhiwabon-high.wrexham.sch.uk

www.ysgolrhiwabon.co.uk

Ysgol Rhiwabon

Pennaeth - Melanie Ferron-Evans B.A.(Joint Hons) MSc. N.P.Q.H - Headteacher

30th November 2021

Dear Parent/Guardian

Face coverings in classrooms

I will be writing a more detailed 'Christmas Letter' before the end of term but for now I want to update you on the latest COVID related changes released by the Welsh Government.

Due to the new Covid 19 variant Omicron Education Minister, Jeremy Miles has advised on a more cautious approach leading up to the Christmas Break.

In Ysgol Rhiwabon we already have face coverings in all communal areas. We will now be moving to face coverings in all classrooms as well. Face coverings will not be needed outside at break or lunch time.

Students have been informed of this change today and this will be in place in all lessons and communal areas from tomorrow morning, Wednesday 1st December. This will apply until the end of term, unless your child is exempt.

Family Support

Whilst we have a limited supply of face coverings for emergencies we have issued free cotton masks to every student in the past. To support us please could you ensure your child has a face covering ready for school.

Thank you for your support.

Mrs M Ferron-Evans

Headteacher

G:\Admin\Admin 2021-2022\Letters\Letters to Parents\MFE Face Mask Letter 30th November 2021.docx

M. Ferm. Eurs.